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Dear Pastor Randy, 
 
greetings in the wonderful Name of our Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ! 
 
In the light of the ongoing epidemic of the Corona Virus, we pray that you and your                 
family, as well as congregation are doing well and are safe and healthy. Please let us                
know of any prayer requests and please let us know how you are doing. 
  
We should all understand that this is part of the end-times we are living in and that the                  
enemy will use it to his advantage to sow pandemonium and confusion. We are doing               
our utmost here to inform and protect our sheep in Claremont. Amanda and her team               
made sanitizer from a recipe and distributed it among the 44 homes within the wall of                
Amatola Crescent. The people there know so little about general sanitizing, some do             
not have the basic bathroom facilities and to top it all, we are in the annual flu season                  
and many are sick as it is, means that we are dealing with an extremely uninformed,                
difficult situation. We are a third world country and constantly exposed to corruption             
and lack of all sorts.  We are doing out very best. 
 
We want to thank you for your very valuable financial help with our work in Claremont.                
There is no way we could have done what we have so far without your support. There                 
are only a few left that still gives on a monthly basis and we thank the Lord so much for                    
them. We know these are hard times and we understand that people cannot keep              
giving to a community they have never seen with their own eyes. Our appreciation is               
known with God; only He can repay. 
 
If there is any way for another one time investment towards our cause, this would be                
the right time, since the people in Claremont are in need of so much sanitary products                
and food. Please remember that this is completely tax-deductible through our 501 (C)             
3 we are appealing to you for even the smallest amount. $1 can go a long way and can                   
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help feed someone – right now we can only look after 289 people but would like to                 
reach out further to help with food, medication etc. 

We know that the churches are closing because of the social distancing, you cannot               
have services, but if you can please request an offering for us, we will appreciate it so                 
very much. We are not released to ask anyone else but you, Pastor Randy. And right                
now, we are desperate and urged to do so.  Please take it to prayer. 
 
Our Nation like many others has been declared a state of emergency. We have had to                
close our Learning Center (the little school) because social distancing is now a national              
order. However, Amanda frequents Claremont by preaching, teaching and calling for           
prayer on a daily basis. She also continually keeps the community informed of the Virus               
and preventative measures to follow.  
Tonight our President declared a 21 day Lock-Down over South-Africa starting on            
Thursday, which means that we will not be allowed out on the streets unless for               
emergencies, food supply will be limited etc. The Principal of the Primary School in              
Claremont phoned us and asked for help because she is concerned that the children will               
go hungry. We can only do so much and we need help. Desperate times call for                
desperate measures. 
 
Attached, please find our report for 2018/2019 contributions received from yourself and            
your congregation. Every Dollar was used to raise a city of refuge where people are               
now crime free, working in their own community to earn the bread on their tables and                
no longer living from hand-outs. 
 
Please take our cause to the Lord in prayer.  We trust your guidance and input. 
 
“I thank my God upon every remembrance of you.”  Philippians 1:3 
 
With love and great appreciation, 
 
Amanda and Ria. 
 


